
June 13, 2025 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
Happy Father’s Day to all of the special men in our lives.  Fathers, stepfathers, grandfathers, uncles, Godfathers 
and other male role models who play an important part in our lives.  We take this �me to express gra�tude 
and apprecia�on for helping to shape our lives and provide us their support. We hope you enjoy spending �me 
with friends and family on Sunday! 
 
Father’s Day Brunch 
On Sunday, June 15th, we will serve Father’s Day Brunch in our Auditorium. Sea�ng �mes are 11:30 a.m. and 
12:30 pm.  Reserva�ons for dining-in will close on Saturday, June 14th. Reserva�ons are necessary for take-out 
in order to ensure an accurate count.  Pick up for take-out is 11:15 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
 
Staff Picnic 
On Wednesday, June 18th, we will host our Employee Apprecia�on Picnic from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in the 
Auditorium.  All employees are invited to enjoy food, beverages and music. During this �me, lunch service will 
con�nue as usual in Hearthside for residents. 
 
Resident Picnic 
Our annual Resident Picnic will be held in the Auditorium on Wednesday, June 18th from 4:30 – 6:30 p.m.   
This event will be held indoors, with food sta�ons set up throughout the lobby area.  Residents are welcome to 
enjoy sea�ng in the Fox Den, in front of Hearthside, and the Auditorium. 
 
Dunwoody on the Move Finale 
On Friday, June 20th at 2:00pm in the Fitness Center, Dunwoody on the Move will celebrate the end of 6 weeks 
of our “moving more” ini�a�ve.  Join us for Q & A and fun! 
 
Corridor Between East Country Homes and Woodlea 
Star�ng Monday, June 16th, Rumford & Rumford will be installing a new “storefront” door to the exterior as 
well as an interior door between the Woodlea and East Country Home corridors.  This work is expected to take 
2 - 3 days.  The exterior "storefront" door will be locked from the outside at all �mes and will primarily serve as 
an emergency egress as needed.  The interior door between Woodlea and the East Country Homes will be held 
open via a mag lock and connected to our fire alarm system to automa�cally close when the system is 
engaged.  We will be sure to area neat and clean and minimize any disturbance and traffic limita�ons.  We 
apologize for the inconvenience and appreciate your pa�ence in this mater. 
 
WIFI 
The Wireless Access Points (WAPs) have all been replaced throughout the campus.  Thank you for allowing us 
access into your homes for these upgrades.  We will start the switch replacement on Friday, June 13th (ini�ally 
communicated Thursday, June 12th).  This work will start in the West Country Homes and then move the 
apartments early next week.  There will be 1 - 2-hour WIFI outages as these devices are swapped out.  Please 
con�nue to submit any connec�vity issues you experience through the WorxHub app via Touchtown/Uniguest. 
 
Auditorium Stage Light 
The stage light in the Auditorium has been successfully replaced.  Our contractor is working to repair the 
drywall which needed to be removed for the work to be completed.   
 
Elevator 9  



Elevator 9 in the Community Center has been successfully inspected and now back online for regular use.  
Thank you for your pa�ence during this project.  We appreciate everyone’s support. 
 
 
Health & Wellness 
Health and Wellness hosted a COVID booster clinic on Monday, June 9, 2025. There were 173 residen�al living 
residents that received a booster. Please no�fy Health and Wellness if you receive a COVID booster or any 
other vaccine at an outside facility so we can keep your vaccina�on record up to date.  
 
Gift Shop 
Our Gift Shop is hoping for additional recruits for September so we may extend the hours that we are open for 
business.  Interested residents should provide their contact information to Marion Lee, our Gift Shop staff 
member by emailing your interest to Josie Singer at jsinger@dunwoody.org or leaving a note at the Front 
Desk.  As per residents’ requests, the Gift Shop is now selling paper towels and bath tissue. 
 
Infection Control 
No Residential residents have tested positive for COVID at this time.  One Care Center resident is positive and 
on quarantine.  No staff members are positive at this time.  
 
 
Happy Father’s Day! 
Maureen 
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